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Zoning Division  


             

   Department of Urban Development  Marge Schmuckal


                                                                  Joseph E. Gray, Jr.

Zoning Administrator                                                                                                           Director

CITY OF PORTLAND

March 3, 2001

Preble Street Resource Center

P.O. Box 1459 

Portland, ME  04104

RE:
795 Congress Street – B-2b zone  - 047-A-013

Dear Sir or Madam,

I am in receipt of a permit to erect a sign at 795 Congress Street.  I can not issue that permit until our office receives a change of use application and a permit is issued.  Apparently, this premises has changed from a general store to a restaurant.  Before occupancy, you are required to have a permit allowing the change of use.  The only recent permit that I show on file is a permit for a walk-in refrigerator on the rear of the building.  There was no change of use associated with that application.  It was also not brought to our attention at that time that a change of use was contemplated.  

It will be necessary to come in immediately to apply for such a permit.  We will need floor plans showing all dimensions and how your kitchen layout is designed.  A change of use for a restaurant requires different parking criteria than a retail store.  It will be necessary to show a plot plan for parking.  If you have no parking on site, it will be necessary to show the appropriate parking off-site within 100 feet.  We will need to see copies of the parking leases.  

I also have some concerns on the sign because of the roof structure that will be used for support. I will consulting with Deb Andrews in the planning division about this matter.

However, as I mentioned, the first step is to get a change of use permit.  Your sign permit will be on hold until the change of use is approved.

Very truly yours,

Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator

Cc:
Code Enforcement Officer
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